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Federal Public Lands Closed to All Sheep Hunting in Portions of 
Units 20E and 25C for the 2024 and 2025 Seasons 

 
The Federal Subsistence Board (Board) took action on Temporary Wildlife Special Action, WSA24-
01, requesting closure of sheep hunting to all users within the Yukon-Charley Rivers National 
Preserve (YUCH) in Units 20E and 25C for the fall 2024 season.  The Board approved WSA24-01 
with modification to extend the closure through the 2025 regulatory year and to also close Federal 
public lands in the North Peak Mountain area within the Glacier Mountain Controlled Use Area 
(CUA) in Unit 20E to all users (See Map). 
 
The Board recognized extreme population concerns for the YUCH and Glacier Mountain CUA sheep 
populations.  Both populations have experienced substantial declines in recent years.  In YUCH, the 
most recent surveys conducted in 2023, reported a 75% decline with only two legal rams observed.  
The Glacier Mountain CUA sheep population has significantly decreased to only 14 sheep observed 
in 2023, with low lamb production and no legal rams observed in the past two years.  Any additional 
mortality could extend the duration of recovery and put localized populations at risk.  
 
The Board’s action supports the Eastern Interior Subsistence Regional Advisory Council’s 
recommendation to extend the closure through 2025 and to close the North Peak Mountain area.  The 
Board extended the closure to provide additional time for population recovery and focused the 
closure on the Federal lands within the Glacier Mountain CUA that would have the most impact on 
sheep harvest and recovery of the sheep population.  The North Peak Mountain area contains high 
elevation, quality sheep habitat and provides a travel corridor for sheep between YUCH and the 
CUA. 
 
Additional information on the Federal Subsistence Management Program may be found on the web 
at www.doi.gov/subsistence or by visiting www.facebook.com/subsistencealaska. 
 
Missing out on the latest Federal subsistence issues? If you’d like to receive emails and 
notifications on the Federal Subsistence Management Program you may subscribe for regular updates 
by emailing fws-fsb-subsistence-request@lists.fws.gov. 
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